Ohio legislators introduce bill seeking EPA action on algae toxin
By Sabrina Eaton, Plain Dealer Washington Reporter
WASHINGTON, D. C. - Both of Ohio's U.S. Senators and Toledo Democratic Rep. Marcy Kaptur today responded to last month's toxic algae outbreak on Lake Erie by introducing a bill that would require the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to issue public guidance on what algae toxin levels are dangerous in drinking water.

Because the United States lacks a drinking water safety standard for the toxin produced by the algae - microcystin - the EPA used the World Health Organization's standards to gauge the safety of the Toledo area's water.

"The water emergency in Toledo highlighted the need for a more robust federal response, and our local communities still very much need recommendations on consumption, treatment and testing," Kaptur said in a press release.

The trio's bill would require EPA to publish a health advisory on microcystins and the threat they pose to drinking water within 90 days, while EPA continues to work on a federal mandate. It would also require EPA's administrator to issue a progress report to Congress within 120 days.

"After the Toledo water crisis, it's critical that all levels of government work together to determine if our drinking water is safe for human consumption," said a statement from Sen. Rob Portman, a Republican. "As we continue to work to ensure that Ohioans have access to safe and clean drinking water, this legislation is an important step toward knowing what is safe and what is not."

Sen. Sherrod Brown, a Democrat, also introduced a separate bill to help communities struggling to afford expensive but necessary renovations to their outdated sewer systems by providing $1.8 billion in grants over the next five years.

He said outdated water and sewer systems contribute to Lake Erie's pollution problems, but many communities lack the resources to fix them.

"Twenty-first century sewer systems attract twenty-first century jobs while preserving America's promise of clean water," said Brown.

EPA said it is working to combat agricultural runoff that contributes to algae blooms and last week allotted $12 million in Great Lakes Restoration Initiative money to fight the problem. 

Agency spokeswoman Laura Allen said it is currently developing informal technical guidance on microcystin and another contaminant called cylindrospermopsin to help water system operators protect public health. The guidance documents, scheduled for publication early next year, will examine toxicity and summarize currently available ways to analyze and treat affected water. By 2016, Allen said EPA anticipates publishing water quality criteria designed to protect human health from those two algae related toxins.

She said EPA also is researching the treatment of algal toxins in numerous communities, including Toledo, and is "continuing to gather information to inform a determination whether to regulate these contaminants."
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